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DECEMBER 
12/1 CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

12/8 CVSC Holiday Dinner Meeting  at Sequoyah Country Club (f) 

12/17 CVSC board Christmas party at Jim & Karen’s 

 

JANUARY, 2011 
1/5  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

1/12 CVSC board meeting at Eva’s 

1/19 CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

1/22-29 FWSA Ski Week Sun Valley, ID (f) 

 

FEBRUARY 

2/2  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

2/9  CVSC board meeting at Ralph’s 

2/16 CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

 

UPCOMING 

4/29-5/13  13 day Danube River Cruise (f) 

2012: 

Date TBD Australia & New Zealand trip (non-skiing) 

 

 

Wendell Jeong  5 

Dan Green  5 

Dennie Warren  13 

Ronald Pletcher  13 

William Sunnergren 20 

Pamela Nicholson 23 

Alan Eliason  27 

Eva Lanphear  27 

Daniel Brown  28 

Steve Tadevich  30 

DECEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: last week of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter - space permitting. 

Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  

email:  dennieluuu@comcast.net 
 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 

PLEASE Contact Paula Kinahon, VP Membership  

email: paula.kinahon@mckesson.com 

The Company Store 

 

The following Castro Valley Ski Club promotional 

items, with logo, are available to members : 

 

Black Ball Caps $10 

Gold Key Rings $5 

Logo Luggage Tags $1.50; 4/$5 

Logo Fanny Packs $20 

Club Patches $1 

Club ski pole flags $5 

 
SEE DEAN OR JOLENE MICHAEL TO PUR-

CHASE ANY OF THESE GREAT ITEMS 
510-632-9353; deanfromoak@sbcglobal.net 

or jolenemmichael@yahoo.com 

MARKETPLACE 

My wife and I are selling our cabin in Alta, Calif.   The cabin is located 10 miles above Colfax and is 25 min-

utes from Sugar Bowl.   It is a prefab built in 1991, and it sits on 2.5 acres.  I am in the process of reducing the 

price to 139k.  It will be sold almost fully furnished.   I can be reached at 510-538-3813 if anyone has any 

questions about it.   

 

(you might want to check out the website:  www.sierrajunction.com) 

  

Regards, 

Wendell 

President’s Message       

Hi All, 
 

WOW - ski season has arrived in a big way!! The big storm that brought over two feet of the fresh 

white stuff to the Sierras caught some of us by surprise, but it’s amazing how fast one can get that ski 

equipment out and get to the mountain to enjoy it. I hope many of you have been able to get out there 

and ski already. I don’t know about you, but it was really exciting to see opening day at Thanksgiving - 

the first time in many years. I also hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving with friends and 

family. We have much to be thankful for, and our wonderful ski club is certainly one of those things. 

I hope you were able to attend our recent auction - there were lots of great items to bid on and every-

one who did attend had a great time!! Many thanks go to Dave Silva for chairing the event and mak-

ing sure everything went really smoothly again this year. Dave always does such a great job, and his efforts are greatly 

appreciated. Thank you to Tucker Hoffmann, too, for his always entertaining job as auctioneer, and to Diana Gartland 

for making sure everything gets recorded and gets to the correct bidder - without her, pandemonium would surely ensue 

at the end of the event when lots of us can’t remember what items we won. Pat Green has organized another wonderful 

Christmas party for us this year on December 8, at Sequoyah Country Club. If you haven’t signed up yet, I hope you will 

soon - it’s always a great time to celebrate with your friends in the club. Thank you, again, for all the wonderful volun-

teers who make this club so much fun!! I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a wonderful New Year, 2011. See 

you on the slopes, (and at the Christmas party) 

 

Karen 

Karen Wehrman 

President 
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Racing News 
David Cunningham – Race Director 
 

The Ski Resorts are opening and there is record snowfall in the Sierra‟s.  Now would be a great time to indulge that 

dream of being a ski racer.  Come out and join Castro Valley‟s racing team this winter.  We have 5 Clinics and 7 races 

planned for this season.  Racing is a great way to improve your skiing skills.  You also get to participate in the camara-

derie with your fellow racers while earning points for your club and for individual awards.  Registration forms and a 

schedule are included in this newsletter.  This season the registration fee for adults is $75 and Children are $30.  There 

is a $20 volunteer fee for adults that you can get back by helping out on race day.  Please sign up with me by Dec. 24
th
.  

Forms should be either turned in to me at a club meeting or can be mailed to me at 2855 San Benito Dr., Walnut Creek, 

CA,  94598.     

Membership Matters 

By Paula Kinahon 

 
embership renewal season is winding down and many of you Early Birds took advantage of the 

discount by renewing before November 1st.  If you were not among them, hope is not lost.  

Please take a moment now to complete your membership application and waiver forms.  Mail 

forms along with your check payable to CVSC to my mailing address on the application form. 

 

Remember, for the nominal annual fee of $50, you have opportunities throughout the year to partici-

pate in a great variety of snow sports, social, and travel adventures.  CVSC membership opens the 

door to sponsored events through Castro Valley Ski Club, Bay Area Snow Sports Council (BAC), and Far West Ski As-

sociation (FWSA) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Until next time, stay warm and safe and have a joyous holiday season. 

 

Paula Kinahon 

V.P. Membership 
 

 

 

  

CVSC welcomes new members: 

  

Dale Bush 

G.H. Constantine 

Alan Eliason 

Nancy Kelly (returning) 
  

Linda O'Hare 

David Pellegri 

Charlotte Sahnow 

Elsa Wholey 
  

Paula Kinahon 

Membership 
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Industry Liaison   David Cunningham 
– industry@skibac.org 
 
Ski Season is here and our Lake Tahoe resorts 
are getting huge dumps of snow.  A number of 
resorts opened the past 2 weeks.  Last month I 
announced that Vail Resorts had purchased 
Northstar at Tahoe.  This month Squaw Valley 
changed hands.  KSL Capital out of Denver is 
closing a deal to purchase Squaw and has plans to invest $50 
million into the resort over the next few years.  Check out 
what‟s going on at our Sierra resorts.  

 
*Alpine Meadows:  www.skialpine.com.  
Alpine Meadows is open.  Alpine has 10‟ of new snow from 
November‟s storms and is running 5 chairs.  Join the new Al-
pine Club program to save on lift tickets.  $20 to sign up and it 
saves you $10 on each ticket that you buy online more than 
24hrs in advance of your ski day.  Check out their website for 
more info. 
 

*Bear Valley:  www.bearvalley.com. 
Bear Valley opened for Thanksgiving weekend.  They have over 90” 

of new snow and more is on the way.  Bear is operating on a weekend 

schedule till Dec. 17th when they plan to go to full operation.  Be sure 

to check out Bear’s website for up to date info. 

 

*Boreal: www.rideboreal.com.   
Boreal is open.  They have over 9‟ of fresh snow and have 5 
lifts running.  Boreal offers their “iRide” card.  With it you can 
ski 2 days and get a 3

rd
 day free.  Boreal has been busy this 

summer.  They have added even more snow making and up-
graded their lighting for night skiing.  Be sure to check out their 
web page for the latest information. 
 

*Diamond Peak:  www.diamondpeak.com.   
Diamond Peak plans to open on Dec. 16

th
.  Diamond Peak is a 

Kid friendly resort and has lots of packages for kids and par-
ents to save money.  They do have their season passes on 
sale now.  Be sure to check out the new and improved base 
lodge facilities.  Diamond Peak will complete Phase 2 of their 
base renovations this December.  They are adding a stairway 
between the upper and lower parking lots as well as an all new 
Ski School and Services building to go along with their new 
lodge.  See their website for details. 
 
*Dodge Ridge :  www.dodgeridge.com. 
Dodge Ridge is 100% open.  They have been making improve-
ments at this resort for the past few seasons.  This is a great 
place to take the family.  Discount tickets are available at Save 
Mart and Lucky‟s stores.  Check their new and improved web-
site for upcoming events. 
 

*Donner Ski Ranch:  www.donnerskiranch.com. 
Donner Ski Ranch is open weekends with 3 chairs running so 
far.  They have been making improvements at this resort for 
the past few seasons.  It is a great mountain for beginners and 
families.  6 chairs and 2 moving carpets serve 500 acres.  This 
is a great place to take the family.  Check their website for up-
coming events. 
 

*Heavenly:  www.skiheavenly.com.   
Heavenly is open with 49% of the mountain available.  Heavenly has 

been building a new lodge this year.  The Tamarack Lodge at the top 

of the Gondola will provide indoor dining for up to 500 skiers in a 

new 15,000 sq ft facility.  They will also have patio seating for 250 

skiers outside. They have their season passes are on sale now.  Prices 

start at $379 for Adult passes.  Be sure to check out their website for 

details. 
 

*Homewood:  www.skihomewood.com.  
Homewood plans to open on Dec. 10th.  Homewood has some of the 
most scenic views of Lake Tahoe.  Season Passes are on sale.  JMA 
Ventures purchased the West Shore Café this summer and will be 
making it part of the Homewood resort.  Check out their website for 
information and also check out their development plans. 
 

*Kirkwood:  www.kirkwood.com.   
Kirkwood is open and has 6 chairs running.  Kirkwood has their sea-
son passes on sale til 12/16.  They start at $299.  Kirkwood has had 
over 175” of snow already.  Kirkwood has added a Zip Line Adventure 
park this year.  www.ziptahoe.com.  Check out their website for de-
tails. 
 

*Mount Rose:  www.skirose.com.   
Mt. Rose is 100% open.  Mt Rose has built a new Lodge on the Slide 
Mtn. side of the resort.  This new lodge features great views and a 
large sun deck that can hold 400 people.  Mt. Rose is only 25 minutes 
from Reno.  Check it out on their website. 
 

*Mammoth/June Mountain:  www.mammothmountain.com.   
Mammoth is open with up to 7‟ of base.  Horizon Air is planning 
to provide air service into the Mammoth Lakes area starting 
December 16th.  The service is planned to continue till April 
24

th
.  There will be Flights out of San Francisco and San Jose 

this season.  Mammoth is a year round resort.  Check out all 
the events they have planned:  http://
www.mammothevents.com/ 
 

*Northstar-at-Tahoe:  www.skinorthstar.com. 
 Northstar is open and running 11 lifts.   Northstar is now part of Vail 
Resorts.  There are lots of events on their calendar.  Double Whammy 
passes good at Northstar and Sierra can now be converted into Vail 
Resorts Epic Passes.  Check out the deals and what‟s happening on 
their website. 
 

*Sierra-at-Tahoe:  www.sierratahoe.com.  
Sierra is open with over 7‟ of snow.  Sierra has their season 
passes for ‟09-„10 on sale now.  You can get a Sierra only sea-
son pass starting at $199.  Check out their website for details. 
 

*Soda Springs:  www.skisodasprings.com.   
Soda Springs is open weekends.  They plan to go to full opera-
tions on Dec. 17

th
.  Soda Springs has been making improve-

ments to their Tubing Hill and to the Planet Kids play area this 
summer.  Check out their website for details. 
 

*Squaw Valley USA:  www.squaw.com.   
Squaw is open and has declared November to now be Sno-
vember.  8‟ of record breaking snow and the earliest opening of 
KT-22 ever.  Squaw Valley has lots of activities available for 
skiers and non skiers.  See their new web page for details. 
 

*Sugar Bowl:  www.sugarbowl.com.  
 Sugar Bowl is open top to bottom.  Check out their season pass deals 

on their website. 

http://www.skialpine.com/
http://www.bearvalley.com/
http://www.rideboreal.com/
http://www.diamondpeak.com/
http://www.dodgeridge.com/
http://www.donnerskiranch.com/
http://www.skiheavenly.com/
http://www.skihomewood.com/
http://www.kirkwood.com/
http://www.skirose.com/
http://www.mammothmountain.com/
http://www.skinorthstar.com/
http://www.sierratahoe.com/
http://www.skisodasprings.com/
http://www.squaw.com/
http://www.sugarbowl.com/
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OLRC 2009-2010 Race Schedule 

Date Event 

Type 

Location Contact Information 

Dec. 12, 2010 Clinic Northstar GoFastDebi@yahoo.com 

Dec. 19, 2010 Clinic Northstar GoFastDebi@yahoo.com 

Jan. 08, 2011 Race: GS Northstar 
  

Jan. 19, 2011 Race: GS Northstar 
  

Feb. 05, 2011 Clinic Squaw GoFastDebi@yahoo.com 

Feb. 06, 2011 Race: SL Squaw 
  

Feb. 12, 2011 Race: SL Alpine 
  

Feb. 13, 2011 Race: GS Alpine 
  

Mar. 05, 2011 Race: SL Sugar Bowl   

Mar. 06, 2011 Race: GS Sugar Bowl   

Northern California Championships 

Mar. 18, 2011 Clinic Sugar Bowl GoFastDebi@yahoo.com 

Mar. 19, 2011 Race: SL Sugar Bowl BAC/DSUSA Ski for All 

Mar. 20, 2011 Race: GS Sugar Bowl   

Far West Championships 

Apr. 01, 2011 Clinic Alpine 
  

Apr. 02, 2011 Race: SL Alpine 
  

Apr. 03, 2011 Race: GS Alpine 
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CVSC Halloween BASH 
 
 
On October 30th, 27 Castro Valley members dressed in great costumes, enjoyed an evening of 
food and drink and spooky times at Dan and Pat‟s house for a great holloween party. Best cus-
tomes went to Pam Quinn as an amazing peacock and Rich Warren as a great looking knight. 
Thanks to all that participated  to make it a great evening. 
  
Pat Green  

THE WINNERS!!! 

 

Best female costume:  Pam Quinn (peacock) 

Best male costume:  Rich Warren (His Lordship) 

Three Counts —- 

Dave Meinhardt, Jim Korn & 

Dave Silva 
Kathy Hoffmann (Wench) 

& 

Claudia Fernandes  

(Chambermaid) 

Paula Kinahon (Count-ess) 

What Halloween party would be complete without a “witch’s brew”??? 
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Holiday Safety Tips from Sandy 

The holidays are officially upon us and there is no time like the holidays to remind ourselves of valuable safety tips when we are 
out on the street. 

With darkness falling before our work day has ended, it is especially important for you to do all you can to ensure your personal 
safety.  Historically, incidents that warrant extra caution when you are traveling to and from work occur during the holiday sea-
son.  Please use these tips to manage your personal safety during the winter months.    

 

Protect yourself on the street: 
 

Always be alert and aware of the people around you, especially if you are alone or in the dark. 

Whenever possible, travel with a friend.  Even if your companion is parked in a different area than you, walk together to one 
 car and drive to the second car. 

When walking on a sidewalk in an urban area, walk close enough to the curb to avoid hiding places for potential at tackers, 
 such as doorways, alleys, and bushes. 

Remember there is safety in numbers, but if you must walk alone, walk with confidence, hold your head up (not down), and 
 make eye contact with people when you are walking. 

Do not respond to conversation from strangers on the street – continue walking. 

Do not talk on your cell phone, or have your media player ear phones in, as you are walking down the street. 

Carry a whistle when you walk.  Blow it to attract attention if you are threatened or to warn others if you observe an attack 
 in progress. 

Keep your jewelry out of sight.  Turn your rings around so the stones don‟t show. 

Dress so you can walk or run easily to avoid an attack. 

Avoid isolated areas such as parks and garages – pick a busier street/sidewalk to walk on. 

Avoid shortcuts that may expose you to danger. 

If you carry a purse/backpack, hold it close to your body and protect it with your arm to make it harder for someone to  grab 
 it as they run past you. 

Carry your wallet in a front or inside pocket. 

Carry only what you need; one credit card and an ATM card along with your ID. 
 Use ATM machines where you have open space around you and can see anyone approaching who may be a threat  to you. 
 
If you notice someone is following you: 
 

Turn and look at the person.  Let them know you are aware of their presence and that you won‟t be taken by surprise  – bad
 guys don‟t want witnesses who can identify them. 

Go into a store or other public places and ask to use a phone to call for help.  
 Have the phone number of the local Police or Sheriff‟s Office programmed into your cell phone.   

How to protect yourself while traveling: 

Keep car doors locked and windows rolled up in traffic, especially at stoplights. 

Always check inside your vehicle before getting in to make sure no one is hiding inside. 

When parking your vehicle, try to park close by your destination or in a well lit area. 

Keep valuables out of sight.  Store items in the trunk or glove compartment, never on the seat. 

If you encounter car trouble, raise the hood, put on the vehicle‟s emergency flashers, and tie a white cloth to your antenna 
 or outside mirror. 

Stay inside the vehicle with the doors and windows secured. 

While waiting for BART or a train, wait in a well lit area near other people. 

While traveling on BART or a train, do not sleep or wear headphones.  If someone is bothering you, make noise so the 
 other passengers know you need help. 

Responding to an attack: 

In situations of a purse or wallet snatch, do NOT fight back.  Your life is far more important. 

Only you can decide the best way to respond in an emergency.  Each situation is different and should be assessed by you 
 as such.  Know your limits!   

Stay alert.  Listen and observe carefully so you will be able to provide important information or evidence later. 
 

 

Have a Happy and Safe Holiday Season! 
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Come and Enjoy a 

 

Holiday Dinner Meeting 

 

Of the  

 

Castro Valley Ski club 

 

At  

Sequoyah Country Club 

4550 Heafey Road 

Oakland, California   94605 

WEDNESDAY, December 8, 2010 

 

Business Casual or Better (no jeans!) 

No Host Cocktails 6:00 - 7:00 

Dinner/Meeting 7:00 

 

CVSC Members: $39 (chicken or salmon),  non-members $49 

 

Send Check payable to CVSC to: 

Pat Green, 4655 Cope Ct.,  

Pleasanton, CA  94566 

(925)846-7250 

 

YES!  I want to attend the CVSC Christmas Party! 
Name (s) __________________________________________________ 
Phone # ____________________  email ________________________ 
No. of  Salmon Dinners @ $39 ______ total $ _____________ 
No. of  Chicken Dinners @ $39 ______  total $ _____________ 
Total Amount of  check enclosed                     $ ____________   

 

Send Check payable to CVSC to: 

Pat Green, 4655 Cope Ct.,  

Pleasanton, CA  94566 
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 

www.cvskiclub.org 

The next meeting will be 

December 1 
 

Don Jose’s Restaurant 

3430 Village Dr 

Castro Valley, CA 

(meetings start at 7:30 pm) 

Websites/Phone numbers 
BAC Web site:  skibac.org    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 

Singles league racing:    Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 

slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 

Open league racing:  olrc.org   Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html 

Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 

Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

2010/2011 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
President    Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Vice President   Ron White  925-443-3106  ronkewhite@gmail.com 

VP Membership    Paula Kinahon  510-357-6127  pkinahon@gmail.com   

VP Weekend Trips   Jim Silva   510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Secretary    Eva Lanphear   510-793-3863  ejlanphe@pacbell.net 

Treasurer    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes@jud.ca.gov 

Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu@comcast.net 

Web Manager   Rindie Chase  925 447-3659  clarinett@comcast.net 

Race Director    Dave Cunningham  925 455-1333  tahoeskier@mail.com 

Activity Director   Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 

Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   tkhoffmann@aol.com 

Past President   Ralph Sherman  925-449-7941  shermscape47@yahoo.com 

Trustee    Kathy Hoffman   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@aol.com 

Trustee    Jim Korn   510-357-6127  jimkorn@sbcglobal.net 

Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 

WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 

First With Safety Awareness Slogan award sponsored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR DECEMBER, 2010 

             

http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/
mailto:ronkewhite@gmail.com

